
SENIOR CONNECT
AUGUST 2022

 Senior Connect is a convenient and easy way to stay informed about what's
happening in Lawrence Township. 

 
Our goal is to connect people in our community. If you know a senior in

Lawrence Township that would like the newsletter, print this out for them and
deliver it with a friendly smile! 

Hello Everyone!
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Sign up for Nixle alerts for Lawrence Township. 

Nixle keeps you up-to-date with relevant information from your local
public safety departments & schools. 

Or sign-up online to receive emails and phone calls
(It’s easy and anyone can join): Go to local.nixle.com/register/  

EMERGENCY ALERTS



609.844.7048

Emergency Alerts
Workshop

Emergencies

Aug 12 Nixle Sign-Up Workshop

Call for Information
30 Darrah Lane, Lawrence Twp, NJ 08648 

10:30 AM

60+ 

Senior Center

Community News

Join us to learn more about Lawrence Township's
Emergency Alert service. This informative talk will
conclude with sign-up assistance. 

Receive texts, calls, or emails about
important events in Lawrence Twp



$725K Grant Received for the Study and Design of a New Emergency Management Facility

            In a letter issued to Mayor John T. Ryan dated July 6, 2022, Senator Shirley K. Turner (15th District)
advised that the State allocated $725,000 to Lawrence Township in the Fiscal Year 2023 Budget for the
study and design of a new emergency management operations facility, tentatively called "Lawrence Road
Emergency Management Operations Center." 

           Specifically, we requested funding for the research and development of a new, centralized facility
to house our Fire and EMS operations at the site currently occupied by Lawrence Road Fire Company
(1252 Lawrence Road). The funding will cover the study of the grounds (including environmental),
creation of site plans, architectural plans, bid preparation, and the costs associated with effective public
outreach. 

           Presently, our community is served by three volunteer fire companies (Slackwood FC, Lawrence
Road FC, and Lawrenceville FC, located in the south, central and northern areas of town) and career staff.  
Our career firefighters cover the day shift Monday through Friday, and our volunteers cover the evening,
weekends, and holidays. As with many local governments, there has been a dramatic decrease in
volunteer firefighters, and our community is no different. Given this fact, we had a fire study prepared in
2020 by The Rogers Group (link to the report is here:

 https://www.lawrencetwp.com/media/Departments/EmergencyManagement/RodgersGroupStudy11-12-
20.pdf)  that provided a detailed assessment of our current firefighting program, which included thirty-
eight recommendations for improvements. Since the report issuance, we have systematically
implemented most of these recommendations. The most significant is Recommendation 19, which
provides, “Revise the municipal ordinance to create a single, combination volunteer and career fire
division under the authority of a full-time, career fire chief.” (The link to this new ordinance is here:<a
href="https://ecode360.com/33962393" target="_self">§ 20-13: Division of Emergency Management.</a>
We took this action and are working through the challenges involved in combining the volunteers and
career firefighters with our Emergency Medical Services professionals.   The benefit of this change is
readily apparent, and the future is looking bright. We needed the volunteers and career staff to buy in,
and they have.         

         Another recommendation in the report (#5) provides (in part), “the Township should undertake an
in-depth study… to determine the feasibility of constructing a new fire station in a central location...A
new fire station should be designed to accommodate the Fire Department, EMS, and Emergency
Management functions of the Township.”  Our application to the State of New Jersey for the funding was
a direct response to this recommendation.   This money allows us to strategically plan for the future to
deliver the best fire and emergency medical services to our community. 

Municipal Manager's Blog

https://lawrencetownshipnjmanagerkpn.blogspot.com/2022/07/725k-grant-received-for-study-and.html
https://www.lawrencetwp.com/media/Departments/EmergencyManagement/RodgersGroupStudy11-12-20.pdf


Continued.... 

       I am sure some may take this as a signal of the end of the volunteer fire companies, and they would
be wrong. The long, proud tradition of Slackwood Fire Company, Lawrence Road Fire Company, and
Lawrenceville Fire Company will continue for years and remain an essential part of our overall public
safety plan. We need them, and we value their service.

      Why do this now if we have no immediate plans for change? Well, we knew the grant money was
available now, with no guarantee that it would be available in subsequent state budgets. The saying
“strike while the iron is hot” is applicable here. 
 
     As a result, we made our case for this funding from the State. We argued that “development and
improvement plans to enhance the safety of the community with coordinated and efficient emergency
response is a valuable use of taxpayer dollars. A centralized emergency operations center will have a
lasting beneficial impact on the community by providing necessary responsive emergency assistance.”
We apparently were persuasive enough to receive the total amount we requested. It seems clear that we
will not need funds from our municipal budget to complete this work. An ideal situation (says, Captain
Obvious).

     We are grateful to Senator Shirley Turner, Assemblyman Anthony S. Verelli, and Assemblywoman
Verline Reynolds-Jackson for supporting and advocating for funding this vital project. I am equally
thankful to our Mayor and Council Members. They have consistently supported our volunteer fire
companies and have the wisdom to commit to planning for our future to ensure the best public safety
for the community. 

- Kevin Nerwinski





Board / Committee Meetings: August

1
Monday

3
Wednesday

4
Thursday

8
Monday

Growth and Redevelopment Committee9
Tuesday

Senior Executive Committee (Cancelled)10
Wednesday

15
Monday

16
Tuesday

Zoning Board Meeting (Cancelled)17
Wednesday

Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Committee (Cancelled)18
Thursday

Shade Tree Advisory Committee22
Monday

Lawrence Alcohol and Drug Alliance 23
Tueday

*for more info, contact the Municipal Clerk: 609.844.7000*

Planning Board Meeting (Cancelled)

Trails, Open Space, & Stewardship Advisory (Cancelled)

Recreation Advisory Committee (Cancelled)

Historic Preservation Committee

Planning Board Meeting

Township Council Meeting

Environmental Resources & Green Advisory Committee23
Tuesday

tel:+1609.844.7000


+123-456-7890
reallygreatsite.com

SUPPORT LAWRENCE BUSINESSES!

6
May

3
June

1
July

5
August

ShopLawrence

FIRST FRIDAYS

Amazing specials and discounts at
your favorite local businesses on the

First Friday of every month!  

scan for promos



Public Works � 609-587-1894



 

We have a new E-Newsletter
 

Please visit our website to sign up:
https://www.lawrencetwp.com





A core mission of the municipal government is to seize upon opportunities to improve
the quality of life for its residents. To that end, there is a consistent process we
undertake that includes long-term planning, redevelopment, and implementing
strategies to maximize the use of our resources and assets throughout the
community. One such project is re-purposing and improving the use of Hamnett Park,
located on Ohio Avenue. With the endorsement and support from Township
Councilmembers, we have developed comprehensive engineering plans to create a
state-of-the-art dog park and recreational area for all of our residents to use and
enjoy.The redesign of Hamnett Park includes a multipurpose walking path around the
perimeter, lighting for pedestrians, shade structures, landscaping, and two fenced-in
areas for smaller and larger dogs at the newly titled Hero Dog Park. Our goal is to
restore and re-imagine Hamnett Park to be more pedestrian and pet friendly in a way
that does not prove disruptive to nearby homes. To offset some of the costs and
alleviate the burden on tax-payers, the Township has pursued grant funding. And
today we are pleased to announce that Lawrence Township is a finalist for the 2022
Petsafe® “Bark for your Park” grant contest! During the month of August, Lawrence
will compete against other finalists, and the top four to receive the most votes will win
$25,000.00 in funding for new equipment at the Hero Dog Park. Hero Dog Park will
commemorate veteran service dogs, and honor the special role dogs play in our lives
by giving them a space to exercise and socialize! So let’s bark the loudest Lawrence
Township, and secure funding for play equipment! How can you help? We are calling
on the Lawrence community to bark (*vote*) for Lawrence on the 2022 Petsafe®
“Bark for your Park” landing page! You are allowed to vote once per day for the
entirety of August. Last year the winner received 19,000 votes and we are confident
that, with the community’s help, we will exceed that number!



























Are you a veteran or know a veteran who may be in need of
crisis support? The Veterans Crisis Line provides confidential crisis
support for veterans and their families.
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If you have any questions related to Senior
Connect, or Lawrence Township broadly, reach out

to the Community Aide for further information. 
 

phone: 609-844-7074
email: cdinwoodie@lawrencetwp.com


